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SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT 

Commissioners Meeting 

January 2025 

Managers’ Report by Tim Berger 

Water Reclamation Facility 

• 12/26/24 – The new 4-inch bypass pump is onsite for Main Lift Station. The Water crew is 

making plans to install the pump the week of January 13th. 

• Regarding the new DOE permit requirements:  Since the WRF holds a baseline permit, and 

does not treat the biosolids, no action is required. 

• Rocky is working on installing a new 2-inch water meter capable of reading hourly reports 

at the WRF. 

• The WRF is working on getting the base ready for the new building. Preparation involves 

removing some of the floor of the existing drying bed. WRF staff is working with C & J 

Construction. 

Water  

• 1/7/25 – SWD staff are installing a new style sample port meter setter at 214 San Juan 

Drive.  

• Monthly coliform samples will be collected on 1/14/25. 

• Water loss for the month ticked up to 7%. The result looks similar to last year at this 

time. Low consumption drives up the water loss number. 

• Water loss for the year ending December 2024 was 3%. 

• Total water production for the year 2024 was 63.65 million gallons vs. 75 million gallons 

in 2023 vs. 81.25 million gallons 2022.  

• Staff are still working on getting the new air monitor installed in the Main Lift Station. 

Angeles Electric was short staffed over the holidays. We are waiting on results for a pull-

behind portable generator for Lift Stations #2 and #4. 

• Installation of the new lower reservoir fire hydrant is planned for early February. 

• Staff are putting gravel into barn to cut down on the mud. They are repurposing rock 

from the parking lot. 


